
March 18, 2021 

In support of SB 212 

Chairman Hilderbrand and Members of the Senate Public Health and Welfare 

Committee, 

My vaccine injury story is typical for many people.  The vaccine injury that is 
immediate and dramatic is not as common as the injuries that slowly build up in a 
child’s body. I have 3 vaccine injured children. We have spent thousands of 
dollars and many countless hours trying to rid and reverse the damage from the 
adjuvants in the vaccines and from the harmful immune system responses.   
I did not make the connection between their injuries and the vaccines until two 
doctors suggested I hold off or delay the vaccines for my younger children.   
Please help to return health decisions to families and their doctors by supporting 
this bill to take the control out of the hands of the KDHE’s Secretary of Health.   
 
Sara Yardley  
 


